MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:


Resolution calling upon the New York State Legislature and the Governor to enact legislation to amend the Real Property Tax Law in relation to expanding the Senior Citizen Rent Increase Exemption (SCRIE) to senior citizen heads of household occupying units in non-rent regulated buildings, and in buildings not subject to the Private Housing Finance Law.  


TYPE OF LEGISLATION:


Resolution

SUBMITTED BY:


Council Member Gerson

REASON FOR SUPPORT:  


With the impending expiration of rent regulation laws in June 2003 and an increasing number of buildings being withdrawn from the Mitchell-Lama Housing Program, thousands of senior citizens are in danger of losing Senior Citizen Rent Increase Exemption (SCRIE) protection. The expansion of SCRIE to senior citizens residing in all rental units would allow seniors to remain in their homes even if a building loses rent-regulated status or is withdrawn from an affordable housing program such as Mitchell-Lama. 
